
Addressing the achievement gap through Pre-primary:
exploring Future Workforce expectations to support future

implementation

Sample Demographics 148
Students

Future work plans

Future study plans

96.6% female

17.6% identified as Indigenous

85.1% English as first language

62.2% indicated being 24 years old or
younger

MSVU (50.70%) NSCECE (32.40%)

NSCC (13.50%) US-A (2%) JNC (1.40%)

Majority of post-secondary study plans included enrolling in
a program in education, another program in early childhood
education/child and youth program, or 'Other' (i.e. social
work, child life)

4-year program students: more likely to indicate
planning to engage in post-secondary studies overall and in
specifically other fields such as  social work or child life.

54.7%
P l a n   o n  e n g a g i n g  i n
p o s t - s e c o n d a r y  s t u d i e s

27.9% Wa n t  t o  w o r k
i n  c h i l d  c a r e

21.1% Wa n t  t o  w o r k  i n
t h e  P r e - p r i m a ry
p r o g r a m

Aside from wanting to work in child care or the Pre-primary
Program, the majority of remaining responses indicated
wanting to work in another field such as teaching, child life
specialist, or early intervention.

<4-year program student: more likely to indicate wanting to
work in child care or the Pre-primary Program overall.

4-year program students: more likely to indicate wanting to
work in the other fields as previously mentioned (i.e. teaching,
child life). They also demonstrated more variety in future work
plans. For example, they were the only ones to indicate
wanting to work in family resource programs or related youth
care/education programs. 

72.3%
indicated they

want to stay in
Halifax.

PErceptions
of the field

How participants feel the early
childhood/child and youth profession

is viewed by the public

1 (professional) 2 3 4 5 (not professional)
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Ratings

Majority of participants' ratings indicate that they feel the
field is viewed as unprofessional.

Participants often commented that the field is viewed as
"unimportant", "easy" and "women's work", which they

often described as likely being due to the public not
understanding the field and what it entails.

4-year program students: more likely to indicate believing
the profession is viewed as unprofessional by providing a

rating of 3 or above.

Earnings
Most participants indicated that
they expect to make $17-25/hour.

Changes in the field with the introduction of the Pre-primary
Program
Most participants indicated that the current changes in the
field will likely influence their future education and workplace.
These changes were mostly indicated to be positive, including
increased job opportunities for trained ECEs.

<4-year program students: More likely to indicate that the
current changes in the field are likely to influence their
future education and workplace.

"I don't believe the general public always
understands or values the amount of

education, intention, and energy that is
put into this field and related ones."

Participant quote retrieved from survey.
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